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C A L E N D E R    

     

      SEPTEMBER 

      16-25  Year 11 Yearly Exams  

      18-19  Year 7 Zoo Snooze 

      23-24  Outdoor Ed Overnight Camp  

      25    Year 12 Picnic Day 

      26        Year 12 Graduation 

      27    Last Day Term 3  

 

      OCTOBER 

      14    First Day Term 4 

      17-11 Nov  HSC Exams 

      23   Year 9 WSU Fast Forward 

      28   Parent Forum, 6pm 

      28   Year 7 2020  

                  Parent Ipad  

                  Information Night 

 

   

 

Leumeah High School Newsletter 

 

A sincere thank you to all the parents who attended our recent Year 7-11 Parent/

Teacher evening. It was one of the busiest parent/teacher evenings of  the past few 

years. Teachers were appreciative that so many parents were able to come to school 

so that they could share each student’s achievements and indicate  areas for            

improvement over the remainder of the year. 

Good luck to Year 12 who graduate very shortly.  The students of Year 12 have been  

worthy role models for the student body and they have been especially well led by 

Lisa and Jake,  our school captains. 

We welcome Mrs Jennifer Peachey to the TAS staff. We are thrilled to have Mrs 

Peachey appointed to the school and she will start in Week 9 of this term. Congratu-

lations to Mrs Rachel Hutchinson and her husband Dane on the birth of their second 

daughter. 

The school recently took delivery of a new 12 seater Toyota Hiace Mini Bus. This 

new mini bus will provide additional options for staff when taking out small groups 

of students to events. Unlike our 'big' bus which requires a special licence, the new 

mini bus can be driven by anyone holding a regular drivers licence. 

A reminder to parents that they can easily keep up to date with what is happening at our school by downloading the 

mobile phone app 'Skoolbag', available for both Apple iOS and Android Smart phones. The app when downloaded to 

your phone from the App Store, provides alerts to the latest news happening in our school, a list of upcoming events 

and the most recent newsletters, parent information and school calendar. 

I would also remind parents of the need to pay school fees if they have not yet done so,  as soon as possible. Without 

these fees, we are not able to provide all the materials necessary to give our students the educational experiences they 

require to adequately complete their coursework. If parents are encountering any difficulties with the payment of fees, 

I would ask that parents make an appointment to discuss them with me. 

I extend a warm invitation to all parents to attend our next Parents Forum on  Monday 28th October 2019,  in the 

school common room commencing at 6.00pm. The school very much values the support of parents. I hope that many 

of you can attend the evening. 
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The students at Leumeah High school have been busily working towards the end of another term. One group, in 

particular, will be ending their final term of their schooling altogether at Leumeah High School and we would 

like to congratulate our graduating Year 12 students on the completion of their schooling. We encourage all our 

Yr 12 students to prepare thoroughly for their upcoming HSC examinations and to actively seek the assistance 

of their teachers if needed as they prepare to sit those examinations. Year 12 students should ask as many    

questions as they need to of their teachers to fill any gaps they may have with their understanding. The school 

has recently purchased an exciting new resource for our senior students, Edrolo. This platform is directly linked 

to subject syllabuses, includes many HSC style questions, and has lesson recaps from expert teachers. From our 

recent Trial HSC examinations we found that the students who accessed their Edrolo accounts in their          

preparation for the exams were able to maximise their results and understanding. There is much excitement to 

see what level of achievement our Yr 12 students can achieve and hope that every student is happy and proud of 

their achievements at Leumeah High School. It is with great pride that we farewell these students and we hope 

and trust that each and every student, and their families, will always identify as being part of our extended     

Leumeah Family.  

 

Our Year 11 students are currently undertaking their final preliminary examinations. These vital assessments 

allow their teachers to determine the level of learning and understanding from the Preliminary courses          

throughout the year. These are the building blocks for a successful and productive final year of school and 

should not be taken lightly. Once again we would like to remind all students that Leumeah High School has a 

policy that no student can ‘opt out of their learning’ and all assessment tasks and course work must be              

completed as per NESA guidelines for the successful completion of the Preliminary course. Students with           

outstanding tasks may not be beginning their HSC courses at the start of Term 4. 

 

Our Junior students have also been busy consolidating their learning throughout Term 3 also. At Leumeah High 

School we are always focused on ensuring students are improving their understanding and learning in the  

classroom. We would like to remind students, and ask for the support from their families, that all students 

should be attending in school uniform each day. The culture and mindset that students bring to school has clear 

linkages with how they approach the day both behaviourally and academically. We would like to remind         

students that wearing school uniform is a compulsory requirement at our school and it has become apparent that 

some students are choosing to wear multicoloured jumpers, white shoes and other non-school uniform attire and 

this is unacceptable. We are striving hard to create an environment that is conducive to learning and one where 

students get a year’s growth in their learning from a year’s worth of attendance. Information about the school 

uniform, including appropriate footwear and the uniform shop opening hours, is published on our website. 

 

We hope that students have a safe and restful break. We look forward to the commencement of Term 4. 

 

Mr D White 

Deputy Principal 

(Years 9 & 12) 
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Year 7 highlights this term have included ‘Report               

Reflections’, ‘Uniting Day Activities’ and participation in 

their second Gala Day this year.   

On the 26th of July, Year 7 participated in a variety of  

activities which were focussed on academic and social 

development during ‘Report Reflections’. Each student 

enjoyed the opportunity to reflect on their first high 

school report with their Year Advisors; Miss Needham 

and Mr Smith. Students convened with their Year         

Advisors to develop personalised goals, directed towards 

improving their academic potential and involvement in 

school based extra-curricular activities. Students also  

engaged in valuable social development workshops,         

covering topics such as cyber safety, leadership and team 

building.  

Following ‘Report Reflections’, Year 7 students             

participated in a series of activities on the 2nd of August 

organised by ‘Uniting’. The day included workshops        

focussed on bullying, resilience, leadership and team 

building games. Year 7 students particularly enjoyed the 

team challenges which involved a PT obstacle course and 

tower building game.  

On the 29th of July, Year 7 participated in a variety of 

sports. Soccer, touch football, netball and kickball were 

all featured at the Gala Day and despite some undesirable 

weather, it was a fun day that was appreciated by all.  

Year 7 students are currently looking forward to the         

Taronga Zoo excursion which will occur on the 18th and 

19th of September. This excursion will allow students to 

interact with a variety of small reptiles, birds, mammals 

and amphibians and has been designed to compliment 

their learning in their current Science topic.  

 

On Friday 23rd August students from the STEM 

(Science, Technology, Engineering and                 

Mathematics) Club participated in STEM Day. 

Students completed a series of engaging activities 

designed to complement their emerging skills in 

technology and engineering. During the day       

students coded and created a piano using              

aluminium foil, and traffic lights using Arduino 

boards. 
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From the Year 11 Advisor 

Year 11 have been extremely busy over the past weeks completing assessment tasks, attending excursions, 

fundraising for their Year 12 Formal, and filling in nominations for the School Representative Council (SRC).  

Students involved in the Fast Forward program at Western Sydney University: Amir A, Katrina A, Aaron C, 

Amena E, Patrick D, Mia G, Mason P, Shyleen P, Om T, Elizabeth T, Aubrey V have all recently attended 

some workshops. Students had a great day and learnt many facts about life at university. Some comments by 

students included: 

 ‘It was very interesting and fun, meeting new people and discussing our future goals.’ Amena 

‘It was fun and I met new people. I got more of an idea of what I may be interested in.’ Shyleen 

‘Helped clear up misconceptions about ATAR rank.’ Patrick 

Many year 11 students attended the Macarthur Career’s Expo on the 6th of June. The day was a valuable chance 
to gather information and ideas for future careers.  

It was great to see two students Shyleen P and Patricia S recently attend a Women’s Leadership day at NSW 

Parliament House.  They found it an inspiring experience, hearing stories from women in politics, watching live 

debates in the Legislative Assembly and Legislative Council, and participating in question time with MPs     

Jenny L, Prue C and Robyn P.  

Many students have continued fundraising with chocolate sales, a Krispy Kreme stall, giant Toblerone raffle, 

and a pizza day.  There are too many to mention individually but their efforts are certainly noticed and           

appreciated. 

I hope they can continue to progress with their studies over the next few weeks, revising and preparing for their 

exams to the absolute best of their ability. Most importantly take care of yourselves in the process. 

Ms Kotsep  Mr Al Nakeeb 

Year Advisor  Assistant Year Advisor 
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It has been an exciting term from all of the CAPA      

Teachers meeting their different classes this semester. A 

huge congratulations goes to our HSC students in Music, 

Visual Arts and Visual Design for completing their      

courses with some amazing Body of Work examples from 

Visual Art. 

We are gearing up for our annual M.A.D.D Festival (Music 

Art Dance and Drama) in Term 4 with auditions underway. 

Any interested and talented students can come to the      

CAPA staffroom to sign up and perform. The M.A.D.D. 

Festival will be during Week 9 of Term 4 December 11th 

and 12th, with a night performance for parents on    

Wednesday December 11th. Save the date, as we would 

love to see as many people as possible there to support our 

talented and creative students at Leumeah. 

 

Mr Tsoupis 

Head Teacher CAPA 

Year 11 Sculpture Artworks 
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From the Science Faculty 

Science has been busy with the final preparations for the 

HSC Examinations.  Our Year 12 Students have been     

working hard and have impressed our very dedicated and 

supportive teachers with their commitment and application.  

Everyone in the Science Faculty wishes our senior Science 

students the very best wishes for their upcoming              

Examinations. 

It has been a very interactive term for our junior Science 

students with many activities that have tested their           

problem solving, collaborative planning and critical thinking 

skills, not to mention their resilience.  Year 9 students have 

recently conducted several dissections on a variety of animal 

organs in their efforts to learn about the coordination and 

control of body systems. 

Year 11 Biology students completed their field study of the 

Adaptations and Evolution of Australian Animals.  The day 

was a huge success with the students gaining valuable insight 

into the various adaptations that have contributed to             

Australia’s unique and diverse organisms. Students                  

participated in a variety of activities across two venues,      

including hand feeding a male Cassowary, and thoroughly 

enjoyed the experience. 

In celebration of Science Week and the 50th      

Anniversary of the Luna Landing, students were 

invited to attend an extra-curricular night time   

excursion to the Sydney Observatory.  Students 

were amazed, and slightly nauseated, at the         

planetarium display, and were fortunate enough to 

observe Saturn with its rings and Jupiter with its 4 

Galilian moons through the main telescopes on the 

night.  Space excites and inspires students (and 

teachers) of all ages and it was great to see so 

many students interested in the experience. 

Preparations are being finalised for the Year 7 

Zoo Snooze experience and single day             

excursion.  Hopefully students are excited for 

the opportunity to sleep at the Taronga Zoo with 

backdrop sounds of roaring lions and howling 

gibbons.  Early to rise students will be given an 

all access pass to learn about the food             

preparation, enclosure maintenance/upkeep and 

the enrichment activities needed to care for and 

challenge the animals in the Zoo.   

 

Science continues to charge ahead, as the STEM 

Club’s Traffic Lights all successfully point to 

green lights! 

 

Keep questioning the workings of the world 

around us. 

Science Faculty 
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The SRC has been very busy over the last few months, 

with students participating in a variety of activities in and 

out of Leumeah High School that demonstrate their    

commitment to leading their peers.  

Our students attended a leadership camp for three days at 

the Collaroy Centre where they participated in activities 

that strengthened their team building skills. The students 

had a great time together and were able to work          

collaboratively to overcome many challenges and        

obstacles.   

 

Our students also participated in the Refugee            

Challenge for 2019, where they replicated the               

experiences of a Syrian refugee. They slept in tents on 

our school grounds, had cold showers and lived off a 

small ration of rice, kidney beans, lentils, chick peas and 

sardines for the week. Students had a great time and    

appreciated the hardships that refugees face every day. 

They were able to raise an enormous $3,264 that will go 

toward providing Syrian refugees with food, medicine 

and education. 

 

Our SRC students also hosted ‘Wear it Purple Day’ at 

school where all students were asked to wear a splash of 

purple. They also held a bake sale to raise               

awareness and money for LGBTQIA+ young people, and 

were successful in raising $317 for the cause. The money 

raised aims to foster supportive, safe, empowering and 

inclusive environments for young people through Wear it 

Purple Day.   

 

The SRC also recently hosted a ‘Flash Back Friday’ 

themed disco, giving students an opportunity to             

socialise and dance together outside of school hours. 

Congratulations to those students that won prizes for best 

dressed and best dance battle. It was a great night       

enjoyed by all. 

 

Mrs Jensen 
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From the Maths Faculty 

The Mathematics Faculty has been busy over the 

past term, particularly with ensuring that Year 12 

are prepared for their Trial H.S.C. examinations in 

Standard 1, Standard 2, 2 Unit and Extension 1 

Maths. It is hoped and expected that students are 

completing as many past HSC exams as possible to 

enable all students to achieve results of which they 

can all be proud. Year 11, of course, have their 

Yearly Examinations in weeks 9 and 10, so it is 

hoped that these students are also working hard to 

consolidate their understanding of the course work 

they have been taught over the past three terms. 

Years 9 & 10 also have assessment tasks scheduled 

for week 9, so they, too, need to be preparing for 

these exams.  

The Australian Mathematics Competition took 

place at the end of July.  

 

Our Year 12 Mathematics Standard 2 classes have 

been working on answering HSC style questions 

and determining whether they are Bands 2, 3, 4, 5 

or 6. They are doing this so they can get                

themselves familiar with the what type of questions 

they may expect in the HSC and the level of 

knowledge they need to achieve each band. (See 

photos) 

 

If you have any concerns, please do not hesitate 

contacting me.  

Mrs Fry 

Relieving Head Teacher  
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From the TAS Faculty 

Years 9 and 10 Food Technology in their recent Assessment Task, have put food product design to the test by          

creating new lines of macaroni cheese and promoting with a sales pitch to the class. Full packaging and labelling  

design was displayed and customer feedback collected. It was tough competition with many fabulous tasks         

completed. Feast your eyes. Congratulations. 
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HSC Industrial Technology Major Projects and Folios for 
Timber Products and Furniture Technology 2019. 
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